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 DALLASTOWN AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT

700 New School Lane, Dallastown, PA  17313-9242

MINUTES – March 21, 2013  
Budget Workshop (PowerPoint)
Dr. Dyer shared the beginning parameters/goals:  no tax increase, no elimination of programs, and a maximum of $1.5 million of fund balance utilization.   He noted the new approach with less conservatism (as much accuracy as possible), which, in turn, will result in some vulnerability.

Dr. Dyer highlighted the following: being true to our students and our mission; meetings with budget stakeholders; a focus on buildings and grounds; and, zero-based budgeting with refinement and focus on Concentric Circles. He also summarized the following: the 13/14 Budget Summary (only using $985,000 of fund balance based on the governor’s proposals and what would be supported by legislators); budget drivers that will have a Major Impact on Revenue & Expenditures; Savings Due to Modified Job Freeze (that began in February 2012); a 5 Year History of Alternative Education Costs (while mandated, are fluid populations and are reducing due to bringing programs in-house); 10 Year History of Salary Expense (which have leveled off for various reasons); 10 Year History of Employee Tuition Reimbursements (due to concessions made by DAEA, which are appreciated); 10 Year History of Worker’s Compensation Expenses (which have been limited due to the efforts of the district’s Safety Committee); 3 Year History of Kilowatt Usage (due to the usage of natural light, a hedge block purchasing rate for natural gas, solar panels, and Demand Response); 10 Year History of General Fund Revenue; 10 Year History of Realty Transfer Taxes (with a projected leveling); 10 Year History of Earned Income Taxes (EIT--which we believe will continue to climb with a 3% increase each year as he encouraged buying in the district); 10 Year History of Regular & Interim Real Estate Taxes; Fund Balance (General Fund); and, finally, the Dallastown Area School District’s Millage Rates (which remain at 22.26 with no tax increase the last three years and no proposed increase for the fourth year).  Dr. Dyer then walked through the Budget Book with the Board, noting the assumptions.  He thanked the board for its parameters and for allowing him to work through a new philosophy.  The Budget Book will be on-line tomorrow morning.

Board comments and questions touched upon the depth of the data provided; a directive for board questions to be directed to Mr. Blevins for collation and review at the April 8th Budget Committee Meeting; Page 34 and the value of a mill (which equals $2.8 million); the relationship with salaries and benefits; an optimistic, but conservative, economic recovery; appreciation for the respectful budget process, cooperation and more accurate projections; no furloughing; a request for Page 9 to show the history of the amount we were allowed to raise taxes each year per Act 1; and, page 30 that ends with a net of $166,591 to the good compared to the 2012-13 Budget – a better place than originally anticipated.  
1.0 CALLED TO ORDER
The regular business meeting of the Dallastown Area School Board convened in the High School Theater Room on Thursday, March 21, 2013.  Mr. Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr., Board President, called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.  As noted above, a Budget Workshop was held prior to this meeting at 6:30 p.m.
2.0   ATTENDEES
Board Members:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle, Michael D. Noll, Jr., Kristin Phillips-Hill, Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock

Solicitor: Attorney Jeff Rehmeyer

Student Representative:  Matthew Prats
Administrators:  Susan Brousseau, Scott Carl, Dr. Sue Cathcart, Donna Devlin, Jim Dierolf, Dr. Josh Doll, Dr. Ronald Dyer, Dr. Alan Fauth, Erin Heffler, Kelly Kessler, Amy Kostoff, Chris Martin, Kevin Molin, Chip Patterson, Jeanne Pocalyko, Faithe Rotz, Dr. Wayne Senft, Scott Shirey, Thomas Stauffer and Stan Weinstein.
Other Dallastown Area School District Staff/Citizens/Guests/Presenters:  Attendance sheet attached/filed.  (Click Here)
News Media: York Daily Record – Jamie McCune
York Dispatch – n/a
2.0 APPROVAL OF BOARD AGENDA

Mr. Jasmann moved and Mr. Noll seconded approval of the agenda.
By voice vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle, Michael D. Noll, Jr., Kristin Phillips-Hill, Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock
3.0 COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC – There were none.  
4.0 SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT – Dr. Dyer highlighted the following:
5.1 Variable Rate Bond Sale – The favorable details will be provided under the Budget Committee Report.

5.2 Upcoming School Schedule:

5.2.1 PSSA Testing 

5.2.2 Reminder (Due to March 6th Closing):

5.2.2.1 Thursday, March 28th, remains an Early Dismissal/Half-day In-service     

5.2.2.2 Friday, March 29th, closed for all students/staff  (Spring Break)
5.2.2.3 Monday, April 1st, becomes the In-Service Make-up Day; No school for students.

5.2.2.4 School resumes, Tuesday, April 2nd (Student Make-up Day) 
5.0 SPECIAL PRESENTATION(S):   

6.1 Musical Preview of Legally Blonde – Dr. Fauth introduced the director, Amy Anderson. The students performed their opening song, followed by Dakota Haines’ solo performance.  Show dates:  Thursday, April 4th, through Sunday, April 7th.  They are hoping for a “Rosie’s” award-winning encore.
6.2 Mid-year Update on Music Independent Studies, Level 4 (course proposal approved 9/13/12)  (Update)  (2012 Agenda Link) – Dr. Fauth introduced Choral Director Jennifer McCleary who shared that  32 upperclassmen, after teacher recommendations and auditioning, participated in this opportunity to seek additional challenges with enrichment activities.  The quartet performed a tricky “Spring Break” composition written by student, Seung Cho (her first).  Daniel Friedland, Rachel Writer and Shelby Helwig also shared their experiences and appreciation for the in-depth studies.  Board inquiry touched upon the manageability of the extra work and scheduling loads for next year.  Dr. Doll recalled the one-year approval which will require board action for a continuation of the independent studies into the next school year and beyond. 
6.0 CONSENT ITEM(S):  There were none.
7.0 ACTION ITEM(S):
8.1 As presented March 14, 2013, Approval of High School Field Trip:  Latin III and Honors Latin IV Class Trip to Italy, March 12, 2014 – March 20, 2014 (Click Here) 
Dr. Fauth reported that for both trips (Items 8.1 and 8.2) there have been no changes in the itinerary or costs.  Also, in response to board inquiry at the last meeting, that ASID provides basic insurance coverage with a sliding scale opportunity for parents to purchase increasing levels of coverage.
Mr. Blevins moved and Mrs. Rock seconded approval of Action Item 8.1, the field trip to Italy, and Action Item 8.2, the German field trip.
By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle, Michael D. Noll, Jr., Kristin Phillips-Hill, Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock
8.2 As presented March 14, 2013, Approval of High School Field Trip:  German III, IV, and V Class Trip to Germany, April 18, 2014 – April 26, 2014 (Click Here)
See board approval for combined Items 8.1 and 8.2 above.
8.3 As presented March 14, 2013, Community Outreach Committee:  Proposed Town Meeting on Thursday, April 25, 2013, 7:00 p.m. in the Auditorium of the Intermediate School 
Mrs. Rock proposed a spring meeting on behalf of the committee.  
Mrs. Rock moved and Mrs. Phillips-Hill seconded approval of Item 8.3 for a proposed Town Meeting on Thursday, April 25, 2013, 7:00 p.m. in the Auditorium of the Intermediate School.
By roll call vote…

Ayes:  Steven C. Bentzel, Ronald J. Blevins, Sue A. Heistand, Donald E. Jasmann, William A. Lytle, Michael D. Noll, Jr., Kristin Phillips-Hill, Kenneth (“Butch”) A. Potter, Jr. and Lauren L. Rock
8.0 INFORMATION ITEMS:
9.1 Chartwells’ Quarterly Report (Click Here) – Mr. Dierolf highlighted the launch of the new website which is linked on the district website and all school pages; students shadowing for career research; the January 3rd meeting of the Food Service Advisory Committee and its next meeting on Thursday, May 2nd, at 2:00 p.m. in the middle school’s conference room; various school events; National School Breakfast Week (with free breakfast provided on Friday, March 8th, to increase awareness for students and families); support for community events; and, upcoming events and pending pricing for lunches and a la carte items for the next school year.  (There will likely be an equitable lunch pricing mandate in May.)
9.2 Curriculum & Instruction Report: Keystone Exam Requirements and Action Plan (Click Here) – Dr. Doll highlighted Dallastown’s plan effective now thru August 2014.  He reviewed Chapter 4 Regulations, including recent changes, for the Class of 2014 and beyond, and those for current 6th graders and beyond and firth graders and below.  It will be a stand-alone requirement.  He is also working with Mr. Jasmann to update district policy on graduation, and a project based assessment is being piloted for students who did not pass the Keystone Exam.  There is also a piece related to technology education programs.  He shared the general philosophy of the plan: there will be two cohorts--those presently in 9th, 10th and 11th, and those in 8th grade and below--allowing flexibility and options for electives in the best interest of the students, while not throwing staff at something we are still processing and evaluating.  He shared the status of the results for the Winter/December assessment cohort, along with the upcoming assessment schedule. 
Dr. Fauth reviewed the present plan details for the classes of 2014 (Grade 11), 2015 (Grade 10) and 2016 (Grade 9).  A parent letter has been crafted with specific information for each class group.  He also shared the differences for the Class of 2017 (current 8th grade students), provided in a bulleted list and in a flow chart format.   He also noted the “Future Work,” including data analysis, curriculum revision, supplemental instruction, field test pilots and the PVAAS study through the state.
Board inquiry touched up the funding for the testing, our anticipated cost, alignment of CDT Testing, and how results will be shown on transcripts.  Dr. Doll summarized the opinion that this is the best approach for our students.  Mr. Potter concurred with doing what is best for students as they prepare for their future careers.
9.3 High School Report (Click Here) – Dr. Fauth highlighted the Middle States Accreditation.

9.3.1 Middle States Accreditation

9.3.2 Physics Olympics

9.3.3 CDT Testing

9.3.4 ACIS – Field Trips Abroad

9.3.5 Musical Tickets

9.3.6 Student Studying Abroad

9.3.7 Turf Project Donations 

9.3.8 York Co. Science & Engineering Fair Results

9.3.9 Students selected for PMEA Festivals

9.3.10 FBLA Fundraiser 

9.3.11 Save the Date

9.4 Middle School Report (Click Here) – Dr. Cathcart highlighted G.O.L.D. – 2013, the 19th Annual Girls’ Overnight Leadership Development.
9.4.1 G.O.L.D. – 2013

9.4.2 Team/Parent Conferences

9.4.3 Middle School Dance

9.4.4 PSSA Writing

9.4.5 JROTC Interactions

9.4.6 Interscholastic Sports

9.4.7 Wildcat Spirit Day

9.4.8 8th Grade Schedules & YCST Acceptance

9.4.9 Cancellation of Puerto Rico Trip

9.4.10 Save the Date

9.5 Intermediate School Report (Click Here) – Ms. Rotz highlighted Preparations for PSSA–Reading and Math that will begin April 8th.
9.5.1 Preparations for PSSA – Reading and Math

9.5.2 Model for Teaching – Session 4

9.5.3 Transition for K-3 Buildings

9.5.4 Grade 6 Transition

9.5.5 Save the Date

9.6 Elementary Report (Click Here) – Mr. Patterson highlighted 3rd Grade PSSA Reading and Math Assessments, and preparing students for their first testing.  Preparations actually begin in Kindergarten.
9.6.1 3rd Grade PSSA Reading and Math Assessments

9.6.2 End of 3rd Marking Period

9.6.3 PTO Performing Arts Committee Presents

9.6.4 Grades 1-3 Report Cards

9.6.5 3rd Grade Learn to Swim

9.6.6 Kindergarten Registration

9.6.7 3rd Grade Orientation at DAIS

9.6.8 May Day Preparations

9.7 Budget Committee Report:  3/18 Meeting (PFM Report) – Mr. Blevins noted the sneak preview of the Budget Book and the in-depth explanation for the technology components within the budget.  A few weeks ago there was a favorable sale on the fixed rate which yielded 1.92%, and, this week, the favorable variable-rate sale yielded 0.75%.  Our financing mix is now at 57% variable and 43% fixed.  Our overall, effective all-in interest rate is 2.4%, which is very attractive.  On page 4, he pointed out that our existing principal is $81,225,000, not to be confused with the final column showing $112,410,000 which includes $31 million of allowable borrowing that has not been authorized.  Also, of the $1,050,000 of YCST financing, our district’s obligation is only $45,000.  The final illustration shows debt service, including interest and with conservatively high assumptions.  There is also $760,000 of savings between the 3.5% budget and actual interest expense next year.  Good work!
9.8 Buildings & Grounds Committee Report:  3/18 Meeting – Mr. Noll noted the report on numerous projects, and a visit by a group to discuss the condition of the Lacrosse fields.  He explained that with any issue/concern, there is a basic protocol that begins with the proper channels through administration; therefore, public comment at board meetings will likely be turned over to administration for appropriate review.  Today, per Mr. Harvey, it appears the issue presented by students at the March 14th meeting has been rectified.  Mr. Jasmann inquired how we communicate with those who speak during Public Comment.  Dr. Dyer explained that the next day administration encouraged the coach and students to listen to the recording for his later commentary on the matter that noted the exploration that was still occurring.  He also reminded them of the complexity of Title IX requirements, related to equity, and was clear on budget limitations.  Mr. Harvey also sent a note to inform them of the current rotation process, and the coach was directed to communicate with the students.  Dr. Dyer suggested a letter and Mr. Jasmann recommended having Mr. Potter comment after students speak so they understand the purpose and process of the “public comment” portion of the board meeting.  Mr. Lytle commended the process and due diligence, but wrestled with the immediate board reaction for Winter Track, although it was a different circumstance (related to bringing back a program).
9.0 CALENDAR OF BOARD EVENTS:    (They are open to the public.)
6.1 Community Outreach Committee Meeting – Monday, April 8, 2013, 4:30 - 5:30 p.m. in the Board Room of the Administration Building, located at 700 New School Lane, Dallastown, PA  17313.  (Prior to the Budget Committee Meeting.)
6.2 Budget Committee Meetings (Timeline as of Feb. 26)
 – 6:00 p.m. in the Board Room of the Administration Building, located at 700 New School Lane, Dallastown, PA  17313:

6.2.1 Monday, April 8, 2013

6.2.2 Monday, April 15, 2013      

6.3 Board Meetings - 7:30 p.m. in the High School Theater Room, located at 700 New School Lane, Dallastown, PA  17313: 
6.3.1 Thursday, April 11, 2013

6.3.2 Thursday, April 18, 2013
6.3.3 Thursday, April 25, 2013 – Newly-approved Town Meeting at 7:00 p.m. at the Intermediate School.
7.0 CONFERENCE REQUESTS – There were none.
8.0 BOARD COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE – Mrs. Heistand commented on the reactions from Girls on the Run after seeing the activities of the G.O.L.D. evening.  She commended the staff who is positive role models.  Mrs. Phillips-Hill noted HB 790 (for liquor privatization) was passed earlier this evening and will move to the Senate; however, that bill looks very different.  She also received the email regarding the Chapter 4 regulations, considered to be in final form, which will be passed along in the process to the independent regulatory review commission and then the House and Senate education committees for their consideration.  Mr. Bentzel attended a Safety Advisory Committee meeting on Monday evening; security has always been taken seriously, and while there is always an opportunity for fine-tuning our practices and procedures, we wish to do so without hindering our parents and volunteers.  The roundtables will provide valuable information for Dr. Doll.  Mrs. Phillips-Hill acknowledged the hard work and effort made by Dr. Dyer, Scott Shirey, Susan Brousseau and Donna Devlin in creating a list of unfunded mandates in response to Congressman Perry’s request; we are hoping for relief.
9.0 COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC – There were none.
10.0 ADJOURNMENT – The meeting adjourned at 9:17 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,









Lisa M. Kirby
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